
Town of Wilmington 
Recreation Commission 
Minutes of the Meeting 

April 4, 2019 
 

Present:   

Members – Sheila Burke, C. Michael Burns and Laurie Robarge 

Absent – Charles Biondo and Jennifer Crane  

Also in Attendance - Recreation Director, Karen Campbell and Senior Clerk, Linda Kanter. 

 
The meeting was called to order at 5:04 p.m. 

 

Minutes 

The February 7, 2019 Meeting Minutes were accepted unanimously.  Motion by C. Michael Burns, second 

by Laurie Robarge. 

 

The March 14, 2019 Meeting Minutes were accepted unanimously.  Motion by Laurie Robarge, second by 

C. Michael Burns. 

 

Director’s Report: 

Karen Campbell reviewed the details of the March Monthly Report. 

 

Old Business: 

Murray Hill Playground: The playground is slotted for completion this spring.  The site will be 

donated to the Town once construction is completed. 

 

New Business: 

MRPA Conference – Yentile Award: Karen accepted the “Design of Facility” Award given by the 

Massachusetts Recreation and Parks Association at their annual Conference in March. 

 

Program Coordinator: The current Program Coordinator resigned on March 1.  Upon completion 

of interviews, Karen recommended a candidate for the position. 

 

Discussion/Questions:  

 Dog Park: Karen updated the Commissioners about a recent dog bite incident. 

  

Ice Rink: The ice rink was dismantled in March.  A drain pipe under the rink is suspected to have 

kept the ground warm and interfered with freezing. A possible alternative site is being discussed. 

 

The next meeting will be held on Thursday, May 2, 2019 at 5:00 p.m. in Room 9. 

 

The meeting was adjourned at 5:38 p.m. by a unanimous vote.  Motion by Laurie Robarge, second by 

Sheila Burke. 

 

Submitted by: 

Linda Kanter 

Senior Clerk, Recreation Department  


